
  

Term 3 

From the incoming President… 

 
Dear Parents,  

 

I am sure that I know 

many of the parents in 

our schools but for those 

who don’t know me, my 

name is Cheryl Murphy. I 

am the newly elected 

President of the 

Federation of P&F 

Associations in the 

Diocese of Maitland-

Newcastle. 

 

I have three children, and two grandchildren, 

with my youngest son attending Year 11 at St 

Mary’s Catholic College, Gateshead.  

 

Over the past 20 odd years I have been 

involved in the Committee/Executives of the 

P&F Associations of the schools my children 

have attended, holding a variety of positions. 

 

As a Councillor on the Federation of P&F 

Association in the Diocese of Maitland-

Newcastle I have previously held the positions 

of Chair of the Special Needs Working Party 

(SNWP), Treasurer and currently President. I will 

continue to be the Chair for the Special Needs 

Working Party in the Diocese of Maitland-

Newcastle.  

 

One of the pleasures of my role as Chair of the 

SNWP in the Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle is 

the Annual Special Needs Mass. The Special 

Needs Mass, celebrated by Bishop William 

Wright, provides an opportunity for the 

community to gather together. It reinforces the 

spiritual support provided to our families, affirms 

the welcome that exists for all and celebrates 

the gifts all our children bring to our 

communities. Mass this year will be celebrated 

on 11 September, 2018; at the Catholic Church 

of the Holy Spirit in Kurri Kurri, 7pm. This will be 

the 21st annual celebration of the Special 

Needs Mass. All are welcome! 

 

I am also a Member of the Council of Catholic 

School Parents (CCSP) Management 

Committee & Chair of Special Needs Working 

Party for NSW. 

 

Being a parent, in this challenging world, is a 

mammoth job. I am highly committed to 

helping parents access information and 

support and to provide opportunities for them 

to learn new skills to empower them to be the 

best parents they can be. 

 

The Federation of P&F Associations for the 

Diocese of Maitland-Newcastle will, over the 

coming months, be providing opportunities for 

parents to be a part of various workshops and 

information sessions. If there are topics you 

would like to have addressed, please feel free 

to email us and we will endeavour to source 

sessions that are relevant to our parents. 

 

I look forward to meeting the parents of our 

Diocese as I attend the various events that the 

Federation holds throughout the region. 

 

Cheryl Murphy  



 

From the outgoing President… 
 

 

Dear Parents,    

 
I hope by the time you sit 

down to read this newsletter, 

you and your children have 

settled into the new school 

term.  If you are a new family, 

welcome! I encourage you to 

get involved at your child’s 

school. Take the step and go 

along to the P&F.  It is a 

wonderful thing to meet other parents, and get 

to know your school Principal and executive 

staff.   

 

Over the years I have enjoyed being part of 

many discussions that have led to positive 

changes in the school community! Each schools 

P&F then have the opportunity to endorse 

delegates to attend The Federation of P&F 

Associations, the body that advocates on 

behalf of parents in our schools.  At our general 

meeting, you will often hear directly from our 

Catholic Schools Director, Dr Michael Slattery 

and/or other CSO representatives, as well as 

other guest speakers. Over the year we will have 

some exciting and informative initiatives so I 

encourage you to consider putting your hand 

up to be a delegate but also to join us for our 

general meetings or special initiatives. You will 

find a very welcoming and supportive 

community of parents! 

 

My five years as President ended at the AGM in 

May. It has been a pleasure to serve in this role 

over the last five years.  In this time we’ve seen 

our events reach more parents than ever before 

and we’ve been called on to be the 

representative voice of parents in our Catholic 

schools on important committees, interview 

panels and in the important reviews that take 

place from time to time.  We enjoy a very 

collegial relationship with Bishop Bill, the 

Catholic Schools Office, the Director and 

Assistant Directors of the CSO and I have 

particularly enjoyed these opportunities and 

representing you all at the table! We are very 

proud of our collaboration with Bishop Bill to 

establish The Bishop’s Award for young people, 

a major achievement.   

 

It has been a joy to meet young people and 

their families involved in school and parish life. 

Our future is in very good hands! I’d like to thank 

Bishop Bill, Dr Michael Slattery (and our previous 

Director Mr Ray Collins) and the CSO Executive 

for their support and confidence over the last 

five years. It has been a pleasure to work with 

you and the parents and staff of our schools. 

Finally, I would like to thank Mrs Cath Garrett-

Jones (Parent Liaison and Resource Officer) for 

her guidance and support over the last five 

years. 

 

I plan to still be involved with the Federation 

Council and I look forward to meeting you all in 

the coming months!   

 

Best wishes for a wonderful year! 

Kind regards    

  

Giavanna Angeli 

  



 

                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

  



 

   

Useful links and websites 



 

 

 



 

  



 

  



 

   



 

  

NAPLAN Online 
 

In May of every year, students in Years 3, 5, 7 and 9 take part in the National Assessment Program – 
Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN). NAPLAN was first introduced in 2008 and has become a routine 
part of the school calendar in Australia. 

NAPLAN, which is a part of the National Assessment Program (NAP), is how governments, education 
authorities and schools can determine whether young Australians are reaching important educational 
goals. 

NAPLAN is moving online. This means moving NAPLAN from the current paper-based tests to 
computer-based assessments. The transition to NAPLAN online commenced this year. In May 2018, 
505 schools in NSW trialled the Online NAPLAN tests. It is hoped that most NSW schools will move to 
Online testing in 2019.  

NESA (NSW Education Standards Authority) will be completing Readiness Testing of the platform this 
September. This is to ensure the system is able to cope with the number of students and schools 
accessing the system at one time. NESA want to be sure that the system is robust enough for the huge 
task. Our schools will take part in this Readiness Testing. Year 5, 7 and 9 students will do two 40 
minute tests, a mixed omnibus test (made up of literacy and numeracy questions) and a writing task. 
Year 3 students will just complete an omnibus test. NESA is using current year 3, 5, 7 and 9 students 
because their data is already in the system, so less administration is required by schools. Schools will 
not receive results from these trial tests.  

Moving NAPLAN online brings many new opportunities for students and teachers that are limited by or 
not possible with paper-based tests. 

The benefits of online assessments 

Some of the main benefits of students taking part in NAPLAN Online include: 

• Better assessment – and more precise results. NAPLAN Online uses a tailored test or 
adaptive design, where the test automatically adapts to a student's performance and asks 
questions that match the student achievement level, allowing the student to demonstrate their 
knowledge. This provides teachers and schools with more targeted and detailed information on 
students’ performance on the tests. Tailored testing also provides an opportunity to broaden the 
scope of the assessments. 

• Faster turnaround of results. Delivery of assessments online significantly reduces the time it 
takes to provide feedback to schools, students and parents, so teachers can respond more 
quickly to learning needs. 

• More engaging. ACARA research into online assessment has shown that students have 
engaged well with electronic tests. 

As technology develops, ACARA (Australian Curriculum, Assessment and Reporting Authority) aims to 
further refine the delivery of the tests to best use the available technology to provide increasingly 
sophisticated assessments and valuable feedback to teachers, parents and education authorities. 



 

Cath Garrett-Jones 

Parent Liaison and resource Officer 

P 4979 1303   E cath.garrett-jones@mn.catholic.edu.au 

 

I am the Parent Liaison and Resource Officer for the Catholic Schools Office in the 

Diocese of Maitland –Newcastle. 

I am a wife and mother of two adult girls and one daughter about to commence the 

HSC. I am an experienced secondary teacher, beginning my teaching career 30 years ago. While 

working in both the public and Catholic sector, as well as in a research role for a tertiary institute, I 

discovered my passion for combining my great love of family, education and the journey that comes 

with raising children. 

My work is centred on creating and enhancing positive relationships between families and schools to 

build safe, inclusive and nurturing environments, respectful of individual difference, gifts and talents. 

 
 


